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SUBJECT: AMENDMENTS TO TICKET POLICY 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council adopt A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY 
COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PASADENA ADOPTING THE TICKET POLICY FOR THE 
ROSE BOWL STADIUM, THE ROSE PARADE, PASADENA CONVENTION CENTER 
AND OTHER TICKETS PROVIDED BY THE CITY FOR ENTERTAINMENT 
PURPOSES (2013). 

BACKGROUND 

Effective January 1, 2012, the California Fair Political Practices Commission ("FPPC") 
completed a comprehensive amendment to its regulations regarding gifts and tickets. 
As a result, although the City has been operating in a manner consistent with the 
changed regulations, the City should amend its ticket policy to bring it in line with the 
current regulations and best practices for the City. 

ANALYSIS 

The amended FPPC regulations regarding gifts and tickets are set forth in FPPC 
Regulation Sections 18940 through 18946.5. Attached hereto as Exhibit A is a 
summary of these amendments by the FPPC titled "2012's New Changes to the Gift 
Rules." 

For purposes of the City's ticket policy, the amendments eliminate reporting 
requirements for rank and file employees who normally receive tickets as rewards for 
job performance or job retention. The previous requirements were applied broadly 
enough to identify individuals who would not be required to report the receipt of a ticket 
on a Form 700. Another important change is the requirement that the Form 802 
reporting of the distribution of tickets shall be submitted to the FPPC for posting on its 
website. The City already posts this information on its website. 
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FPPC Regulation 18942.3 provides that local agencies may adopt specific policies that 
apply to "ceremonial roles" of local officials. While the City's ticket policy has always 
supported the ability of City officials to support and attend local events as City 
representatives when their presence provides a public purpose, it is appropriate to 
amend the definition of "ceremonial role" provided by the FPPC to make the City's 
policy as clear as possible. For instance, to encourage increased attendance at a local 
non-profit event to support children within the City, it would serve a public purpose if the 
City Official were introduced when attending the event as a means of showing City 
support. The City's ticket policy would encourage such attendance by providing that 
"ceremonial roles" include introduction of elected and appointed City Officials as 
promoting a public purpose. 

Adoption of the Resolution would implement the changes made by the FPPC. 

FISCAL IMPACT 

These amendments to the ticket policy will not have any fiscal impacts. 

Prepared by: 

~~ 
Theresa E. Fuentes 
Assistant City Attorney 

Concurred by: 
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Respectfully submitted, 

Michele Beal Bagneris 
City Attorney 














